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Federal Express Corporation hereby requests that the Department reconsider two aspects of the Evidence Request attached to Order 2002-12-11.  First, the second paragraph, having to do with historic schedules, requires an applicant like FedEx Express, which operates a network of integrated services throughout the world, to produce large amounts of data, most of which is not material to this case.  The request is as follows:

Historical schedules with complete routings from origin to destination for all U.S.-Asia and intra-Asian services (applicants proposing services to other areas, e.g. Middle East, Europe, or trans-Atlantic routings, should also provide detailed schedules for those areas) over the two-year period ending September 30, 2002, including days scheduled, equipment types, available capacity for the through routing, and variation of frequencies/routings by traffic season, if applicable.  Carriers should indicate whether services were on a round-trip basis.

In responding to this request, FedEx Express has already accumulated about 15 inches of paper, which would fill 3 compact disks, if saved electronically.  Detailed historic schedule data for a network carrier has very little relevance to this case.  The Department should instead consider asking carriers to provide “snapshots” of a carrier’s schedule taken at the beginning of the IATA traffic seasons.  

In addition, the Department should clarify what it means by “schedules.”  For some carriers, like FedEx Express, service is rendered with frequency and regularity.  Any shipper seeking transportation services can tender goods to an integrated carrier like FedEx Express (whether to FedEx Express or to a forwarder) for transportation on those scheduled services, on an individually waybilled basis. 

Other cargo carriers may operate on a schedule, but are not prepared to accept individually waybilled cargo.  In this case, their “schedules” are not the traditional published schedules of a common carrier.  Instead, the schedules are little more than prearranged plans for operating under a contract for a very few customers, and may include charters and ACMI contracts.  These services cannot be compared directly with the schedules of an integrated carrier. 


Second, the third paragraph asks applicants to specify the amount of traffic to be carried on the “proposed single-plane flights.”  FedEx Express does not understand the basis for assuming that the flights will be single-plane.  Indeed, the MOU permits carriers to operate using multiple changes of gauge, which might be single-flight-number, but

 would not be single-plane.  The Department may wish to review this paragraph in light of the MOU’s structure.
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